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Dear Camdenton R-III Staff Member:
It is certainly hard to believe the first quarter of the 2012-2013 school year has already been completed.  I have had the wonderful opportunity to visit buildings and to sit down and discuss celebrations and concerns of our School District with various staff members.  I am very proud to work with so many dedicated educators who give so much to work with the children of our District.  While I have not visited every building yet I will be in all buildings this fall and again in the spring to discuss celebrations and concerns.
At the beginning of the year we had an opportunity to watch several video clips during our all-staff assembly.  A number of staff members asked me for copies of these clips.  Over the course of the past couple weeks I have thought about and used the commercial in which Michael Jordan spoke about the number of times he has shot the game-winning shot but missed.  Jordan’s career has inspired many to keep trying and not be afraid of what the future might bring.  We have only a limited amount of time before this school year will come to a close.  Keep working hard and diligently on behalf of our students.
A majority of the Camdenton R-III School Board voted to approve a District application for funding through a federal grant called Race to the Top.  As you know, earlier this summer the State of Missouri was granted a waiver from many of the provisions of No Child Left Behind.  The State of Missouri was one of 46 states and the District of Columbia which had put plans together to implement college and career readiness standards, use data systems to guide learning and teaching, evaluate and support teachers and school leaders, and turn around the state’s lowest performing schools.  The District sought approval of this grant in order to help support initiatives already in progress in the District or help to give us options in the future for further growth.  The District’s grant is written in conjunction with State Fair Community College, the University of Central Missouri, and the Knob Noster School District.  
As you know, the State of Missouri will begin MSIP 5 and our method of accreditation from the state will change.  There will be a strong focus on college and career readiness.  As a District we need to improve our performance in this area as judged by preliminary data given to us by the state.

Funding and resources through this grant proposal if successful can assist in bridging the gap between elementary and secondary education and higher education; thus, the partnership with State Fair and the University of Central Missouri.

The grant calls for the development of a robust data warehouse which will help inform our District and post-secondary education regarding a student’s plan of study and the needs for this student to obtain a career which is consistent with their dreams.  The grant further calls for assistance, if needed, with curriculum alignment to new expectations by our state.  The grant also calls for construction of a college and career readiness facility which could house extended learning opportunities for students in our District.  Additionally, the proposal could provide a resource to further infuse technology into the hands of our students.

Across the country approximately 900 school districts expressed their interest in applying for the grant.  In the State of Missouri 23 districts expressed interest.  According to the U.S. Department of Education the announcement of grant recipients will be prior to the end of December.

Please note that these are district-level grants, which were announced in mid-August, and are different grants than Race to the Top state grants.  Since the State Board of Education approved MSIP 5 the guidelines of the Race to the Top district grant are the same as our state accreditation model.  This is vastly different from the provisions of the state grant initiative.  Missouri was not awarded a state grant.
Finally, and unfortunately, there has been some misinformation reported in news outlets regarding this grant.  For example, I read in one report this grant would force us to change the evaluation process for teachers, principals, and the superintendent.  Changes to these tools are already taking place at the state level.  All schools across the State of Missouri will be modifying these instruments due to our state’s waiver from No Child Left Behind and MSIP 5.  Every district must have an evaluation system which meets the standards of the waiver by 2014-2015.  The standards and time frame are the same provisions as the Race to the Top grant application.  The District is continuing to study our current instruments to check alignment.  We are learning more about various models.

Do not be afraid or worry.  This takes time and energy away from your students.  Please leave the worry to me! (  (I need a hobby anyway.)  Have an enjoyable fall and thank you for all you do!

If you have questions or need further information regarding the grant please feel free to contact me.

Your Partner in Education,
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Tim
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